
Sandgroper Caravanners  
Membership Secretary Report 
AGM to be held on the 14th of September 2019 

 
 
 
 
Firstly, I would like to wish all the Sandgroper Caravanners a Happy 20th Anniversary and 
many more exciting years of travelling around this wonderful country of ours. 
 
I have thoroughly enjoyed my time as Membership Secretary and would like to take this 
opportunity to thank Dianne Young and David Hiscock for their assistance and 
encouragement when I needed it the most. 
 
We have initiated a few new members over the past two years and said goodbye to others 
that had to unfortunately; for one reason or another resign from the Club, David has 
eloquently covered those in his report. 
 
The Web Site is now providing the Committee with much more information and appears to 
be used by all Members. The inclusion of new information has also been well received. 
During my term as Membership Secretary I initiated the implementation of the following; 
  

 Unavailability to attend Rallies due to Travel and other plans. 
 Contacts in case of emergencies. 
 Caravan information used to provide to Caravan Parks. 

 
I trust they will be kept up to date in the future as so much is dependent on that 
information for Rally Organisers and the Committee. 
 
The new Club Member Badges are now made with materials that cannot be drilled, 
therefore Rally Attendance Pins are not able to be attached to those badges. 
In my opinion, the Rally Pins should be abolished; as new members will not have the ability 
to display the number of rallies they have attended.  
This of course is a matter for the Committee and Members to decide on. 
 
I have not re-nominated for this position as I feel it is time for me to move on and hereby 
tender my resignation from the Committee position. 
 
Take care and stay safe. 
 
Regards 
 

 
 
Clelia Gough 
Sandgropers Membership Secretary 
105 Gill Street, Mundaring WA 6073 
Home Phone: 08 9295 6709 
Mobile:  0417 944 797 


